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I always try to be conscious of the rules of the road.  But when I’m in the car with my kids, vehicular safety becomes an all-encompassing concern.  Thankfully, auto manufacturers are continuing to roll out new, proven technologies that enable services like collision avoidance, blind spot monitoring, and lane change assistance.  Vehicular radar systems can improve our driving experience and help our families stay safe.
Today, the FCC does its part to promote this consumer-friendly innovation by giving these systems the bandwidth needed to operate fully and securely.  By allocating a contiguous 76–81 GHz band to these services, we expand the existing 76–77 GHz allocation for vehicular radars by four gigahertz.  We are also moving other vehicular radar operations from other bands to be consolidated into these frequencies.  Access to this contiguous block of spectrum will allow for new innovations and the expansion of potentially life-saving vehicular radar technologies.
We also open up this band to expand access for fixed and mobile radars in airport operations areas.  This could not only ensure safety, but hopefully prevent flight delays as well.  For instance, according to one commenter, wingtip collisions account for approximately 25% of all aircraft ground accidents.  “Wingtip radars” on aircraft may help with collision avoidance on the tarmac, among other areas. 
My thanks to the staff who worked on this item: Rashmi Doshi, Patrick Forster, Howard Griboff, Matthew Hussey, Ira Keltz, Julie Knapp, Geraldine Matise, and Jamison Prime from the Office of Engineering and Technology; Tom Derenge and Scot Stone from the Wireless Telecommunications Bureau; Jeremy Marcus and Aspasia Paroutsas from the Enforcement Bureau; and David Horowitz and Anjali Singh from the Office of General Counsel.  Your work impacts the lives of millions of Americans, and is vital to improving vehicular safety.



